

Minutes of the quarterly meeting of Hannington Parish Council, held via video conference on Tuesday 12.05.2020 at 7pm.

Apologies: J. Whitfield.
Present: Cllr. A. Lowrie (Chairman)
                Cllr. O. Larminie (Vice Chairman)
	   Cllr. J. Keogh
	   Cllr. S. Taylor
	   County Councillor R. Vaughan
	   Borough Councillor C. Kinnear
	  Borough Cllr. K. Rhatigan
	  Clerk to the Council L. Browne

No members of the public requested to participate in this meeting.


001/20: In light of the current events and postponement of the annual meeting, Cllr. Lowrie agreed to continue his role as chairman for the next twelve months. Cllr. Larminie agreed to continue as Vice Chairman. The Council thanked both for their hard work over the past year.

002/20. The Clerk informed the Council that annual meetings could be cancelled following NALC guidance and meetings held remotely until May 2021. Meeting scheduled Monday 13th July 2021. It was agreed that the Clerk would post the documentation exempting the council from annual review onto website for transparency purposes.

003/20. The minutes were approved as a true record.

004/20: Cllr. Lowrie reported that Lloyds Bank had approved himself and Cllr. Larminie now for online banking. 
It was agreed that the Clerk should post a link to the audit on the website. The Clerk reported that the Internal auditor was ready to proceed via electronic communication and PKF Little John was aware of Council’s wish to have an external audit this year for transparency. The below payments were  approved by the Council and it was agreed that for audit purposes all Councillors would also approve these in writing to the Clerk prior to their payment. The Clerk had sent the latest bank reconciliation to the Chairman who read it out (see figures below). 

Bank reconciliation

Opening balance as of 30th March 2020.         £13,873.13
Total paid out					0
Total paid in					3,722.00 (BDBC)
Closing balance as of 30th April 2020		£17597.13


Online payments approved:

£780.     Hannington Farm		Mowing of Village Green
£485.85.  Kingsclere Football club.     Defibrillator cabinet
£48.00   PKF Little John 		(audit fees)
L. Browne 			Clerk Salary December-May (six months)


005/20: Signs:
 The Council agreed that social distancing signs in Hannington were an unnecessary expense. Residents of Hannington were obeying social distancing.  It was agreed, however, that the hedgerows needed clearing as well as footpaths. The Clerk said that she would contact the lengthsman to ask if the relevant footpaths could be cut. Cllr. Kinnear mentioned the cutting list she had previously used and it was agreed to use this as a template.Cllr.Keogh mentioned the path from Hannington gates towards Basingstoke, noting its use by people on motorised bikes and 4 by 4s. Cllr. Kinnear asked if the sign saying ‘No cycles’ could be reinstated by Cllr. Lowrie’s house. He agreed to do this. Cllr. Larminie noted that Council did have money in the pot for lengthsman scheme so noted that now would be a good time to use the lengthman’s service. This was agreed by all.

006/20: County Councillor reports.
Cllr. Vaughan noted that he sends Cllr. Kinnear a daily bulletin and she sends this round via Barbara mail. Cllr. Vaughan noted that those leading needed to keep everyone notified of the latest updates. Household waste recycling centres were now open but he noted that when it opened at 10am the queues built up from 7am. As they were extremely busy he advised to not go unless essential. Cllr. Vaughan reported that Meadham Lane was being resurfaced due to Operation Resilience-the road closure would last for a day. He commended those sewing masks and scrubs around the Calleva division and asked to be made aware of anyone doing that as he would financially help them. Armistice Day-November 11th  was mentioned, the Unknow Soldier being a feature of this.. Cllr.Vaughan reported that he would be giving a talk in the Church in Hannington. Cllr. Kinnear commended Hampshire County Council for the quality of the food parcels that it was providing and the service in general.

007/20: Borough Councillors’ reports:
Cllr. Kinnear had already sent the report over from her part previously for Councillors to read. She noted that there had been a clear increase in police presence. More people were coming to Hannington from Basingstoke and there could be an influx of people from urban areas which was a concern. Cllr. Rhatigan reported that the newest testing centre was moved to the Festival Park in Basingstoke, and the Military running it now. Hannington is getting two police visits a day at random times. Hannington doesn’t have the same social problems as other areas but is a hub for businesses. Cllr. Rhatigan had been made aware of a number of local businesses who had slipped through the net e.g. Those who take dividends rather than wages or newly self-employed. He requested that If anyone knew of anyone who has slipped through the net then BDBC had set aside £100,000 to help these individuals. Cllr. Rhatigan asked Councillors to advise any such individuals to contact Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council. Cllr. Taylor asked who could find out about the link and Cllr. Rhatigan said he would email them over. Grants would be between £3,000-10,000. Hospitals. Cllr. Rhatigan also noted that ICU beds in the area had never been full, 77 percent capacity on average. Routine or planned operations could all take place. Residents must be encouraged to go to the doctor if they need medical treatment. He noted that the real problems would come at the far end of this, especially with mental health after this and the way to exit lock down. Mental health referrals were up and Cllr. Rhatigan encouraged Parish Councils to provide emotional support and to keep an eye on local residents as exiting lock down would be a struggle.

008/20: Date of next meeting:
The next meeting would be via video conference on Monday July 13th 2020 at 7pm.


The meeting ended at 7.59pm.
